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[bookmark: _Hlk172110186]To: Dartmouth Health System Providers

From: K. Aaron Geno, PhD, DABCC, Assistant Director of Clinical Chemistry
	Abigail Johnston MS, MLS (ASCP)CM, Laboratory Medicine Operations Manager
 	
Date: July 17, 2024
 
RE:  Tests Restored – Cyclosporine A, Everolimus, Sirolimus

Situation

Normal testing for cyclosporine A, everolimus, and sirolimus has resumed.

Background

The mass spectrometer that performs testing for cyclosporine A, everolimus, and sirolimus was repaired yesterday. Following service assessment on Monday, samples for this testing were held pending anticipated instrument repair by end of day Tuesday. 

Assessment

Following service, system testing indicated normal instrument function Wednesday morning, and we tested all samples on-hand as of Wednesday morning. Samples received prior to ~3:30 PM Friday were sent to Mayo Clinic Labs for testing; samples received after that time were held for testing at DHMC after the issue was identified and a timeline for recovery was established.

Recommendation

Providers should be aware that specimens for these tests received in-lab before ~3:30 PM last Friday (July 12) were sent to Mayo Clinic Labs; results are available for all affected patients as of this morning. 

Instructions for locating results were incorrect in the previous message; results may be found under the “Miscellaneous Testing” heading in Results Review. 


For questions or additional information, please contact:

kimball.a.geno@hitchcock.org or the chemistry director on call at pager 8139.
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